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October 1, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski,

I am pleased to transmit the enclosed report titled “Renton Transit Access Study.” This document responds to King County Ordinance 18835, Proviso 2, which calls for King County Metro to transmit a Renton citywide transit access study to King County Council by October 1, 2019. The proviso called for close coordination with the city of Renton and described specific study elements.

METRO CONNECTS describes Access to Transit as “projects and strategies for improving your walk, bike ride or drive to or from bus stops and stations.” This study identifies barriers to reaching fixed-route transit and proposes ways the city of Renton, Metro and other partners can reduce those barriers to improve the travel experience.  The study also supports the King County Strategic Plan’s Mobility goal, the Strategic Climate Action Plan’s Transportation and Land Use goal to reduce reliance on driving, and the Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan Goal 4 for equity in service delivery. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The study process included meetings and workshops between Metro and city staff, presentations to Renton City Council Committee of the Whole and coordination with related transit service and capital planning projects. City staff comments were incorporated into the report. 

Project geographic scope

The Proviso identified six geographic focus areas in Renton that were further refined in conjunction with city staff at the start of the study. The areas are: Rainier and Grady; Sunset/Highlands; I-405/NE 44th St; Southport/Landing Area (water taxi); the Downtown Core; and the Valley Industrial Area.

This study complements Metro’s active service planning and capital projects in Renton, which also are being planned in coordination with the city. Those projects include the RapidRide I Line and the Renton-Kent-Auburn Mobility Plan. The latter project covers both fixed route and flexible services, including in the Benson Hill and Sunset areas. For that reason, this report does not address all aspects or areas of Renton’s transit needs. 

Study approach and findings

For each focus area, the study identified barriers accessing current and planned fixed-route transit services, then applied a set of evaluation criteria to prioritize which barriers to address. The evaluation criteria included King County’s equity scoring, pedestrian and bicyclist crash data, access to key destinations and transit hubs, and feedback from stakeholders. Following this evaluation process, the study suggested specific solution concepts, near- and longer-term implementation strategies, and potential funding sources for further exploration in each area.

This study’s suggested strategies can inform concepts for flexible services, capital elements for access to transit, and other strategies to support access to opportunities. These strategies can be pursued through potential partnerships for both infrastructure and other forms of access to transit, policy actions, and grant proposals. Any implementation would require additional evaluation, prioritization and allocation of funding.

The report was produced by a consultant working with staff. The consultant task was budgeted at $150,000, with an additional Metro staff time of about 500 hours over 5.5 months.  

Thank you for your consideration of this report.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Malva Slachowitz, Transportation Planner, Metro Transit Department, at 206-477-5873.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc: 	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro Transit Department
	Chris O’Claire, Mobility Division Director
	Malva Slachowitz, Transportation Planner
	
	
	



	
	
	



